

CITY OF NEW YORK PRESIDENT OF THE BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND

James S. Oddo President BOROUGH HALL STATEN ISLAND, NY 10301

March 25, 2014

Honorable Thomas Cocola Staten Island Borough Commissioner New York City Department of Transportation 10 Richmond Terrace Staten Island, New York 10301

Re: Ponding Issues On West Fingerboard Road

Dear Commissioner Cocola:

I am writing with the hope that you can be of assistance with a constituent matter, or in the alternative, forward this correspondence to the appropriate individual within the New York City Department of Transportation.

My office has received complaints regarding ponding conditions on West Fingerboard Road. Residents believe that damage caused by snow plows has worsened the existing ponding condition in the vicinity of 820 West Fingerboard Road.

I kindly ask that your office investigate this matter and apprise me of your findings so that I may advise my constituent accordingly.

Please accord this request every consideration consistent with your rules and regulations. Thank you for your continued cooperation.

Sincerely,

James S. Oddo

Borough President

JSO:TC:wc